IWBCC 3rd August 2017

   INVERKIP AND WEMYSS BAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL

 Minutes of the Business Meeting 
Thursday 3rd August 2017 at 7.30pm
    Wemyss Bay Community Centre 
Present: Jean Anderson(Chair) , Alison Clark (Secretary), David Adams, Gary Purdon, Isobel Rennie (Treasurer), Eileen Virtue.
In attendance:   Cllr L Rebecchi,   Stuart McMillan MSP.
Police Officers , Community Wardens, and 8 members of the public  
1.0 Apologies for absence: Tracy Bunton,  Paul Cassidy, Jakki Purdon, Cllr G Dorrian.
2.0 Welcome and Opening Remarks
Jean welcomed everyone to the meeting after our summer break in July.
3.0 Police Matters
Reported that since last meeting 14 crimes were recorded and 9 have been detected so far.

5 detections ongoing involving 1 drugs offence  near Bankfoot Farm, 1 hit&run in Langhouse Road, 1 shoplifting in Sainsburys, 1 theft from caravan in WB Holiday Park and 1 theft of hire van near Loch Thom.
There were 2 x priority 1 calls –  a report of male with knife near Millhouse (– but no one found when police attended and suspected hoax call) , and a faulty alarm at Station Bar.
Total of 251 calls over this period – multiple calls (49) for reports of sheep on road near IBM, 13 calls related to youth disorder incident Harbourside/Inverkip village.

There followed a discussion on the coordinated actions between  Police Scotland, Community Wardens, Inverclyde Council, Scot Rail, British Transport Police  over the summer holiday weeks.

to tackle/prevent youth disorder incidents on the trains and Inverkip Beach.    

All present felt it has proved very successful and effective. Inverkip and Harbourside Residents present, agreed it has made a noticeable difference and reduced numbers of large gatherings on the beach and in village.  Very successful coordinated effort thanks passed to Police and Community Wardens in attendance.  
Stuart McMillan confirmed a follow-up meeting is to take place after summer, to review effectiveness of coordinated efforts and hopefully ensure plans for future.

There was a gathering of mainly Inverkip/Wemyss Bay young people, last week on the beach...which was reported and attended by Police. Who reported no disorder and no complaints from residents. 
Inverkip residents present at the meeting mentioned some continuing disorder on the trains ;

reported a late night train last week had lot of mess, urine, cans etc – very unpleasant trip for their visitors from outwith Inverclyde.  Also a teatime train (just before 6pm) on a day when coordinated action not in place – 15 young people running up and down train, intimidating for passengers – was reported to BT police text line at time and acknowledged they would investigate.

Another resident also commented that they have noted that ticket collectors are not asking for fares from groups...everyone acknowledged do not wish staff or passengers to be put at risk of abuse....but asking why staff do not have train driver stop train at next station and police called to deal with any disorder. 

Discussion closed with recommended and encouraged action to report any concerns or witnessing of large groups/disorder to police and British Transport helplines. (or text lines).  As it all helps for recording and use in future decisions over resources deployment etc.
4.0 Community Wardens

Community wardens   reported that in the preceding month they had calls   recorded : 3 drugs related, 1 criminal damage, 1 environmental damage, 13 public disorder.   
 They performed 12 community engagement calls, and 120 buildings checks.
5.0 Minutes of Business Meeting held on Thursday 1st June 2017  
Actions from previous minutes are summarised and updated in Appendix 1.  

Minutes proposed as accurate by Alison Clark and seconded by David Adams.
(with one amendment to the Attendees list to note that Jean was chair, not Paul at the June normal business meeting.)
6.0 Secretary’s report  
6.1 Alison referred to Inverclyde Council committee reports making them available to those present and reminded all that reports can be found on Inverclyde Council’s website:
 http://www.inverclyde.gov.uk/meetings/
Matters of interest included: various upcoming council sub-committee meetings, and request for permit for parade to Centotaph submitted from Inverkip & Wemyss Bay Scouts. No objections from IWBCC. 
6.2 Cllr Rebecchi asked if IWBCC is included in distribution list for minutes from Integrated Joint Board Meetings . Alison confirmed not – Cllr Rebecchi will ask if we can be included.
7.0 Planning Matters

7.1  Alison summarised  applications  - domestic applications 4 in Inverkip, 1 in Wemyss Bay of which 2 approved to date.
Request submitted for advertising hoarding signs at Wemyss Bay.

7.2 Alison mentioned to meeting that footpath at Ardgowan Road to Forbes Place has been repaired – but still more work to be done to complete.

7.3 Tree in Wemyss Bay School grounds – overhanging school railings over pavement. Alison has contacted school headmistress, who has requested janitor report to Inverclyde Council for action.

8.0 Roads, Pavements and Lighting
8.1   Wemyss Bay –  lights replacements ongoing.  David asked if there is a specific plan or timetable as it seems to be random what is done.   Also received concern from private owners of ground at cul-de-sac that they had not been consulted by IC as to digging up the lane to replace lighting.  Cllr Rebecchi confirmed IC do not own the ground, but they do own and maintain the lights as necessary.  He recommended that David advises owners to contact IC lighting dept directly if they have concerns. 
8.2 Resident reported potholes on A78 , near the pier entrance at Wemyss Bay.  Cllr Rebecchi will ask roads dept to check the road for potholes again. 

Mentioned potholes have largely been filled in, but patched. And now plans announced to road is to be resurfaced – is this not a waste of money and effort? 

Discussion confirmed that process now is to fill potholes quickly and then resurfacing process now does not replace these fills – but skims tops to smooth and then thinner resurface to create smooth road surface. 
8.3 Inverkip resident reported broken glass on the pathway/stairs from station to upper Inverkip. She has already reported to IC  but glass still there earlier today.  Cllr Rebecchi will check with cleansing dept on our behalf tomorrow.

8.4 Jean received report from resident about rubble on ground near Inverkip Cemetery. She took photos of that site and  other reported overgrown areas throughout the village and posted on Facebook, and spoke to Cllrs Rebecchi and Dorrian , passed onto Roads and Parks departments.

Some tasks to clean up have already been completed. Weeds/grass cutting/swing park hedging trimmed back, cycle path (Inverkip Beach to Lunderston Bay). 

Others still outstaniding.

Jean also spoke to Ardgowan Estate and they will tidy-up the areas they own.

Transerv is also being contacted regarding untidy areas under their ownership.

Other areas are owned by residents and as such, need to be kept maintained by them. Jean has replied to these enquiries, and suggested they try organising a resident association and appoint a factor to maintain these areas going forward.

Swallow Brae swingpark is one such area, not owned by Inverclyde Council. Some local residents have  voluntarily taken action and cut grass etc and tidied up the play park area. They currently have no factor appointed to handle. 

Stuart McMillan MSP suggested utilising HM Prison Greenock service to help with tidying areas, etc as they are always looking for work sites. Also the Community Service team.

Jean will contact Governor of Prison and Sharon McAlees for info on whether they could help.

8.5 Daff Glen in Inverkip – pathway looks to be needing another tidy.  Propose we look at this as an area we could organise a Green Gym volunteer event again...and do a tidy up/cut back before winter.  IWBCC will check with Ardgowan and discuss further at next meeting.

8.6 Parking on pavements on Main Street , near old Police House, still seems to be an issue. 

      Suggestions discussed about possibility of planters, street furniture around that area to ensure 

        a wide enough pathway is left on the pavement for buggies, wheelchairs etc.

     Stuart McMillan MSP mentioned that there are currently discussions taking place over parking 

     control powers being devolved to Scottish Parliament – which may mean more control /powers/

     flexibility will be available in future.

   Cllr Rebecchi offered to check on availability of granite “balls”

9.0 Treasurers Report
9.1 Isobel provided a report current balance: £2617.99.  
      Our admin grant for 2017-18 has been approved and should be issued this month.

9.2 IWBCC then presented 2 cheques for £250 to representatives of  Inverkip Community Initiative 

      and Wemyss Bay Community Centre towards their fundraising efforts to purchase defibrillators. 
10.0 AOCB
10.1  Discussion continued on the shortage and poor state of bins in the area . Jean has been 

        In contact with Ardgowan Estate, Inverclyde Council, Holt Leisure (marina). 

        Ardgowan Estate no objection to additional bins being placed on the path through estate, but

        But have no resources available to manage emptying them. 

        Holt Leisure offered use of a large bin, possibly for beach, but cannot manage emptying it. 

        Inverclyde Council cannot expand the current bin emptying service. (they handle twice weekly

        emptying of dog poo bins etc)

       Community Wardens have been helping by pick up bags in their van and take away on behalf  

       of litter pick groups.(for which we thank them for their assistance) 

       Jean will continue discussions and also check with Clyde Muirshiel Park.

10.2  Playarea at Wemyss Bay School – no progress on replacing damaged/vandalised equipment. 

        Representative from Parents Association confirmed that money has been raised and ready  

        since December – but the equipment has to be purchased via IC Procurement and is currently 

       at stage of needing 3 quotes.  Cllr Rebecchi agreed to discuss situation with Beth after the 

       meeting and see what can be done to move things along.

10.3  Discussion of plans to purchase and position some planters/benches in Inverkip/Wemyss Bay. 
       Jakki has been researching some costs for large planters . 

       £281.94 and £158.97 for solid and plastic planters, including soil and plants from Cardwell 

       Garden Centre,  £284.50 for 1mq planter from Branching Out . 

10.4  IWBCC Website – Alison suggested we outsource the administration of our website, and suggested John Virtue, who has helped previously.  Eileen to ask John to confirm costs for discussion at next meeting.
10.5 Stuart McMillan MSP had several comments to share .

        Stuart thanked community councils support in publicising his recent  Pipe-a-thon.
            (tiring but successfully completed)

        Main Roads - Also confirmed he has been involved in meetings with Transport Scotland over

              condition of some of the trunk roads and environments in Inverclyde (A78 and A8). 

            Transerv confirmed they have had some issues recently with maintaining weeding and 

            grass cutting alongside the main routes.

             They hope these are now resolved and anticipate improvements going forward.

            Transerv staff do weekly visits/drives to monitor the roadside conditions.  

           Stuart has requested that he be allowed a “drive along” to see how this process works 

            – and is just waiting for confirmation of suitable dates- and will let us know how it goes.

        Scottish Govt Manifesto due out later in September 2017 ,and will include Scottish Transport 

        Review. Will be asking community councils for suggestions/opinions. 

        IRH Birthing Unit – there have been meetings including IC and Greater Glasgow Health Board. 

             New chief executive has given impressions that perhaps a different approach may be  
             adopted to future health provisioning. 

             Both Cianno and Stuart promised to keep us informed with any info they can share.

11.0 Date and time of next meeting:
Thursday7th September 2017 in Inverkip Primary School Community Hub at 7:00pm

There being no further business the formal meeting was closed at 8:45pm 











APPENDIX 1
 IWBCC ACTIONS SUMMARY – 3.8.17

	ITEM
	NEW ACTIONS FROM MINUTES  3.8.17
	RESPONSIBLE
	UPDATE
	STATUS at 3.8.17

	6.2
	Ask if IWBCC can be included in distribution list for minutes from Integrated Joint Board Meetings .  
	Cllr Rebecchi
	
	Open

	7.3
	Tree in Wemyss Bay School grounds overhanging pavement
	AC
	Alison contacted Headmistress and school alerting IC
	Open

	8.2
	Report of potholes on A78 , near the pier entrance at Wemyss Bay.  Cllr Rebecchi will ask roads dept to check the road for potholes again. 


	Cllr Rebecchi
	
	Open

	8.3
	Report of broken glass on the pathway/stairs from station to upper Inverkip. Already reported to IC  but glass still there earlier today.  Cllr Rebecchi will check with cleansing dept on our behalf tomorrow.


	Cllr Rebecchi
	
	Open

	8.4
	Overgrown areas in Inverkip
	JA
	
	Open

	8.5
	 Daff Glen in Inverkip – pathway looks to be needing another tidy.
	
	
	Open

	8.6
	Parking on pavements on Main Street . Granite “balls”
	Cllr Rebecchi
	
	Open

	10.3
	Plan to purchase and position some planters/benches
	JP
	
	Open

	10.4  
	IWBCC Website outsource quote
	EV
	
	Open

	
	
	
	
	

	
	ACTIONS - FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES
	RESPONSIBLE
	UPDATE
	STATUS at 11.5.17

	 
	 Report of Japanese Knotweed in WB. 
	Cllr Rebecchi
	
	Ongoing

	 
	Suggestion to add item re dog poop/litter to website
	PC/EV
	Alison will pass Eileen the leaflet to post on website
	Ongoing

	 
	Letter from R Cowan MP re Ofcom briefing – save on IWBCC website
	PC
	
	ongoing

	 
	Stewart Milne - lighting at new entrance to the estate
	EV/ AC
	Alison provided Eileen with a phone number for her point of contact at SM
	ongoing

	 
	Wemyss Bay playpark fencing – request permission and specification from IC
	Jean, PC & Cllr Dorrian
	Paul is waiting for a response from the relevant service in the council.

IC to check on land ownership. 

Jean confirmed no permission needed for fence. IWBCC to get quotes and then pass to Riverside Inverclyde to organise install and payment from our funding.
	Ongoing    

	
	Signage A78 sliproad to Hill Farm, photograph showing preferred location    
	Cllr Rebecchi/TB
	Cllr Rebecchi has discussed with Transerv – signage top and bottom. 

Cllr R has confirmation that road markings will be renewed over the summer. 

Outlook should be completed by end August

	ongoing

	
	Parking and road markings Inverkip Main Street at bus stop.
	Cllr Rebecchi
	Confirmed will be carried out when works are completed.

Cllr R has confirmation that road markings should be renewed as part of resurface works over the summer. Outlook 18-21 August 2017
	ongoing

	
	Confirm report was sent from IC Roads to Kip Marina (adoption of roads)
	Cllr Dorrian
	No updates.  Cllr Rebecchi not aware of any request from Harbourside received yet
	ongoing

	
	Kip Park, Main Street to the junction with Langhouse Road – concerns with contractor’s reinstatement following utilities work
	GP
	Whole road is to be resurfaced after completion of Community Hub
	monitor

	
	Housing Land Supply Review Inverclyde – comments can be submitted to Head of Planning
	PC 
	No Update 
	ongoing

	
	Footpath alongside Kip Power Station site – becoming overgrown again . 

       Also loads of gravel dumped at the entrance. 
	 EV
	Reported. Ref  numbers 101001230855   and 101001230854
	ongoing

	 
	WB potholes – in Community Centre carpark and on A78 Main Road.  
	 Cllr Rebecchi
	 Fixed but soft , temporary fill in May
	 ongoing

	
	Letter to Transport Scotland requesting bus service to Hill Farm cc Mr McMillan
	EV/ Cllr Rebecchi/ GP/ Stuart McMillan MSP 
	Received reply.  Residents and iwbcc not happy with response..not asking for a new bus to be purchased...just added to existing routes. ONLY area with so many new houses with no public transport option. 

Stuart has offered to survey residents of Hill Farm estates to usage outlook..that we could use to request a trial with SPT and McGills
	ongoing

	
	Find out the extent of the council’s ownership of land outside WB Community Centre(Ryan Rd residents) 
	Cllr Rebecchi
	
	ongoing

	
	Find out if a litter bin can be installed at Brueacre Junction
	Cllr Rebecchi and Cllr Nelson/
JA
	Suggestion to request this site be reinstated for recycling center, as has to move from village center site soon.
Jean will ask IC
	ongoing

	
	
	
	
	

	
	ACTIONS – RECENTLY CLOSED
	
	
	

	
	Write to BTP and Scotrail requesting an explanation and their views on how they plan to address concerns about the disruption caused by young people using the Wemyss Bay train line
	PC
	This probably been overtaken by the MSP chaired meeting in May with all parties held at Inverkip Community Hub
	Closed 3 Aug

	 
	Jean offered to pass details from resident to Community Wardens.


	JA
	Done
	Closed 3 Aug

	
	 IWBCC contact Ronnie Ahlfeld to ask which Regeneration Forum Area I & WB should be included in
	PC
	I & WB Part of Riverside Inverclyde plan 
	Closed 3 Aug

	
	
	
	
	

	 
	
	
	
	

	 
	
	
	
	


